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Administrator’s Report: 
October 13, 2020 

AGM 
 

1. Enrollment as of October 13, 2020: 
 Our current student population 390 
 This included 33 students in eLearning 
 eLearning student may return after conferences Nov. 23rd, or in January after progress report or end of 

March after our 2nd conferences. 
2. Attendance:  

 Due to COVID-19 Attendance Matters will not be a focus for this term 
 Our student lates have been dramatically reduced 

3. RBE SCC Funds: 
 $ 1992.00 

4. Communication: 
 School website https://ecolemassey.rbe.sk.ca/ updated every week 
 Calendar on school website 
 Twitter account École Massey School @MasseySchool updated by staff and admin weekly 
 TV in foyer is operational and students are loving it 
 Mass emails to families 
 Newsletter for end of September 2020 
 Seesaw for K to gr 3/4 and Google Classroom for 4/5 to 7/8 
 Parent Portal information 

5. School Opening: 
 Staggered start helped a great deal 
 Outside line-ups were successful – no more need for cones 
 We are so appreciative of our families respecting guidelines 
 Our students are amazing and very adaptable 
 Weather has been very cooperative and allowed outdoor classroom learning 

6. Massey Strategic Plan: 
 We are starting our Strategic Plan for 2020-2021 
 5 areas of focus: readiness, reading, writing, numeracy and FNMI 
 Raz Kids used by many classes for literacy 

7. Conferences: 
 November 19, 2020 (November 18, 2020 Kindergarten) 
 Virtually using Zoom or Google Meet with students to be present if possible 
 Phone calls if Zoom or Google Meet not a possibility 

8. Terry Fox: 
 $ 1960.00 
 Classes walked in cohorts throughout the community 



9. School and Teacher Requests: 
 Wow!  A major thank you to the SCC and their band of amazing volunteers for the updates to our 

painted lines on the playground.  You have made so many of our students very happy. 
 Requests from teachers for outdoor playground and physical education resources. 
 We are in the process of asking teachers for their needs & wants. 

10. Increased traffic on Parker Avenue: 
 With the Stride to School initiative, our students and their families are taking the advice of walking or 

riding their bikes to school.   
 This is great news for the health and well-being of our students. 
 However, we have seen an increase in traffic on Parker Avenue with pick-up times being closer to the 

dismissal times at Campbell Collegiate. 
 The City of Regina responded to our inquiry about student safety and signage. 
 Meeting with our Transportation department and the School Safety Zone on Wednesday at 3:15 p.m. 

11. Map of the City: 
 Previous arrangement with a drone company but they were not able to help us. 
 Now have made contact with Elevation Droneworks 
 They are working on it for us! 

12. Use of Gym: 
 Use of the gym can go ahead with strict guidelines. 
 Staff will follow protocol for cleaning between uses. 
 We are currently clearing the gym of extra, broken and unwanted items. 
 Many classes still having physical education outside weather permitting. 

13. Document cameras for K to 3/4 classrooms: 
 We are looking to purchase iPevo document cameras for our lower grades. 
 These lightweight cameras allow for reading a book to the class, demonstrating a math activity, 

highlighting student actions while projecting onto the screen. 
 They currently are back-ordered and in high demand due to COVID-19.  We may be able to purchase 

them for end of December 2020 delivery. 
14. Thank you to parents for reporting when their children are away to (306) 791-8504 or massey@rbe.sk.ca 

 Thank you to our families for returning the information packages so quickly 
 Thank you to our families for continuing to support our staff 
 Thank you to our families for all they do with us as partners for the education of their children 

15. School Clothing 
 Orders went out today for Massey Mustang School orders 
 Thank you to Gisele Albert Photography and Apparel for great continued service throughout the years 
 Circled items for fit and look (no fit kits available due to COVID-19) 
 Order forms to be sent back to school 
 No cheques or cash accepted 
 Pay for order at School Cash Online 

 

 

 

 

 

Nous sommes plus forts ensemble - Together We Are Strong! 


